

LAUREL LANE NEWSLETTER Friday 30th June 2023 – Issue No 33

Executive Head Teacher - Mr C Cole

Head Teacher - Mrs S Voisey

Safeguarding Lead – Miss A Walton

Next week is menu week 3

Happy Eid Al Adha

May this blessed occasion be full of happiness and joy for all.



This week we welcomed Kylie Grimes, a Great Britain para athlete, to Laurel Lane for the annual Sports for School's Day. The children had great fun completing a fitness circuit to music. Thank you to everyone who has sponsored the children. The funds raised are used by Sports For Schools to increase physical activity and to support GB Athletes to inspire the next generation. A big thank you to Kylie and her team for coming in an entertaining the children and staff.

Special celebratory news: Our lovely Mrs Inna Hryhorovych (Mrs H) was awarded and MBE in the King's Birthday Honours for her services to Education and Ukrainian Refugees – A well-deserved achievement.

Good luck to the District Sports Team taking part in the athletics competition at Uxbridge Leisure Centre next Thursday.

Above and Beyond Students

Congratulations to the following children for going above and beyond.

They have earned a special treat!

RMB – Theo RNN – Abdul 1AK – Safa 1DS – Hadi 2HJ – Anton 2LW – Anas 3/4KS – Katelyn 3/4HN – Anil

3/4SH – Alisa 5/6EG – Humza 5/6JO - Jerusha





Weekly stats: 19th to 25th June 2023

Class	Active Players Most Improved		
1AK	8% (0%)	Azra	
1DS	3% (0%)	Lily	
2HJ	9% (-7%)	Helin	
2LW	0% (-3%)	No Players	
3/4HN	15% (-18%)	Lohita	
3/4KS	6% (-3%)	Blanzy	
3/4SH	9% (-6%)	Sofia	
5/6EG	80% (+23%)	Samantha	
5/6JO	67% (+17%)	Tiffany	



Well done to the following children for the most minutes dedicated last week

Name	Class	Minutes	Total Class Minutes
Mohammad	56JO	481	1177
Varvara	34HN	287	862
Yazir	56EG	113	800
Aisha	1AK	294	674
Aman	2HJ	171	439
Ahmad	1DS	39	113
Sara	34SH	46	46

HOUSE POINTS: Blue - 901 Red - 645 Yellow - 774 Green - 895

Best Attendance

Congratulations to class RNN for the best attendance last week with 97.9%

Dates for Your Diary

July:

4th Sorted Theatre – Yr 6 Transition Parents meeting 2pm

4th School disco (Reception to Year 5)

4th Year 6 Transition Visit to their new schools

6th District Sports – Uxbridge Leisure Centre

10th Historic Hillingdon Week

10th Sorted Transition Workshop Y6 am

12th 56EG to Uxbridge, 56JO to Heathrow Airport, Y1 to Little Britain

13th Year 2 trip to the church, Year 3 / 4 to St Andrew's Park

17th Year 6 Movie Day

18th Year 6 Leavers Disco

18th Pirate Picnic and Pizza Making for Year

20th Year 6 Graduation @ 10am

21st July End of Term school closes at 2pm

Attendance Matters

School Target = 96.6% Year to date target at w/c 12th June = 91.34% Attendance for w/c 19th June = 91.39%

Last week 118 children were late into class.

If you are struggling to get your child into school on time and would like some help, please contact the school office



Please make sure your children are <u>inside the school building</u> by 8.40am (8.45 for Reception classes)

Pupil Absence & Appointments

If your child will be absent due to sickness, please inform us no later than 8.45am. This can be done by telephoning the school on 0844 836 2095, sending an absence text to 07908 677175 or emailing the school at attendance@fraysacademytrust.org.

If you do not receive an answer on the telephone, please leave a message stating your child's full name, class and the reason for their absence. Please advise the nature of their illness – we need more detail than just "unwell".

Please inform the school office using the above details. Please do not just inform your child's class teacher as they are very busy and may not have time to inform the office before the end of registration and this may result in you receiving an absence message.

Appointments – We understand that it can be difficult to get a G.P appointment at the best of times but please try to obtain appointments for yourself or your child outside of school hours. Being late into school or leaving early disrupts their day and can hinder their learning. We will require evidence of the appointment if it falls within the school day or the absence cannot be authorised.

Sickness – If your child has vomiting or diarrhoea, please do not send them into school. Please allow 24 hours after the vomiting has stopped before they return and 48 hours for diarrhoea. Because it can be difficult to obtain a G.P appointment, you might find that your local pharmacy (chemist) can offer help and over the counter medications that could save you from needing a doctor.

Medication in school – If your child requires medication more than 3 times a day, please bring it to the main school office to hand over the medicine and complete a permission form. Please do not give the medication to the class teacher and under no circumstances should you allow your child to bring medication to school themselves. If you are in any doubt whether they should be in school, please click on this link for more advice; https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/



MyHealth Asthma Workshops

MyHealth are running FREE Asthma workshops for parents who have children with Asthma.

These sessions are run by the Hillingdon Hospital asthma nurses giving you the chance to learn from health professionals and to ask them questions directly.

Some of the content included in these sessions is:

- Asthma attacks
- Asthma triggers
- Inhaler techniques
- Asthma action plans

The workshops are run online using ZOOM and you can register your FREE place <u>HERE</u>

You can contact the MyHealth team on tel: 01895 543 437 or email: nhsnwlccg.myhealth@nhs.net.

Current session dates are:

Monday 3rd July 4 to 5 pm

Young Carers

o are **voung care**

A young carer is someone under 18 who regularly helps look after someone in their family, or a friend, who is ill, disabled or misuses drugs or alcohol.

many young carers are

- There are about 700,000 young carers in the UK. (BBC 2010)[®]
- That's about 1 in 12 secondary aged pupils.
- . There are likely to be young carers in every school and college.



Who do young

Young carers care for someone:

- With an illness or disability.
- With a mental health condition.
- Who misuses drugs or alcohol.

What might a young carer do?

- Practical tasks, such as cooking, housework and shopping.
- Physical care, such as helping someone out of bed.
- Emotional support.
- Personal care, such as helping someone dress
- Managing the family budget and collecting prescriptions.
- Helping to give someone their
- Helping someone communicate.
- Looking after brothers and sisters.

Being a young carer can have a big impact on the things that are important to growing up

- It can affect a young person's health, social life and self-confidence.
- Many young carers struggle to juggle their education and caring which can cause pressure and stress.
- In a survey, 39% said that nobody in their school was aware of their caring role.
- 26% have been bullied at school because of their caring role.
- •1 in 20 miss school because of their caring role.

But young people can learn lots of useful skills by being a young carer.

Which one



The average age of a young carer

"Don't stereotype us, we are all individuals." Young carer

1 in 3 young carers spend between 11-20 hours each week caring.



Is your child a young carer? At Laurel Lane Primary School, the Inclusion Team would like to identify and support children who may be considered young carers and their families. If you think your child is a young carer, or you would like more information about young carers, please contact the school by phone on 01895 462 360, by email at laurellane@fraysacademytrust.org or ask to speak with Mrs Keenan.

Upcoming By-election

The by-election for the parliamentary constituency of Uxbridge and South Ruislip will take place on Thursday 20th July following the resignation of Boris Johnson as a Member of Parliament on Friday 9th June.

Residents living in the constituency, who are registered to vote, will need to show a form of photo ID at the polling station. Accepted forms of photo ID include passports, driving licences, eligible travel passes, blue badges and PASS cards. Only original documents are accepted; photos of your ID, copies or digital versions saved on phones and smart devices will not be accepted.

If you don't have an accepted form of photo ID, you can apply for a Voter Authority Certificate before 5pm on Wednesday 12th July. You must already be registered to vote. Find out more at www.hillingdon.gov.uk/voter-id.

The deadline for residents living in the Uxbridge and South Ruislip parliamentary constituency to register to vote in the upcoming by-election is Tuesday 4th July.

More information about how to register to vote is available at www.hillingdon.gov.uk/register-vote.

Parent Survey 2023

We would like to invite you to take part in our 2023 Parent/Carer survey for Laurel Lane Primary School. Your views and feedback are very much valued.

Please see below a link to the 2023 parent survey. If you would like to participate, please complete the survey no later than Friday 7th July.



https://forms.office.com/e/aQf3mAXShg

